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      DDA MINUTES
      
   January 26, 2023
In Attendance: Andrew Schultz, Natalie Fuller, Dave Groendyk, Seth Ganton, Joe Wolf, Supervisor Nick Loeks
Absent: Alexandra Copeland, Larry Loeks, Chad Kerwin
The meeting was called to order by President Andrew Schultz at 9:02am.
Item 2: Approve Agenda
Andrew would like to add Item E to New Business, Trailway Lights.

Motion: Andrew Schultz
Support: Supervisor Nick Loeks
Motion Carries
Item 3: Approval of Minutes from 12/29/22
Michele would like a correction on Page 2, top paragraph which states “…approximately 2,000 additional eyes” to add “per day”
Motion: Dave Groendyk
Support: Seth Ganton
Motion Carries

Item 4: New Business
A. DDA Terms & Upcoming Expirations

Terms expiring February 2023 are Seth Ganton and Larry Loeks.  We need to make a recommendation to the Board to keep them on.  Brooke added that we had some dialogue previously about staggering the terms.  Andrew stated that he likes February terms as it’s the start of the year.  Seth stated he would like to remain a Member.  Larry was not present.  Andrew asked if we have received any applications.  Brooke stated that Paul Carlson had applied in 2022, but not again.  Michele asked if there is a limit to the number of people on the board; Nick stated 8 people plus the Supervisor.  A new application in 2023 was received from Russ Matthew, but he doesn’t have a business in the Corners; also is not a DDA resident.  Some discussion occurred regarding residents within the DDA.  Brooke clarified that terms expire end of the month so they can be discussed at the next Board meeting.  Nick added that they wouldn’t actually be appointed until March DDA meeting, so we do have some time.  
Andrew asked if anyone has heard from or talked to Chad Kerwin.  Dave said he was already on the road ahead of today’s meeting.  Nick stated he would like engaged members.  Andrew asked if we could post the openings so we can recruit new members.  

Natalie asked if she needs to submit a formal resignation.  She will need to submit an email to Supervisor Nick Loeks, and copy Brooke.  This will create at least one open position on the DDA.

B. CCTA Update

John provided an update.  CCTA will be at the next meeting on February 23rd, 2023.  They will be here to answer any questions that we may have about options for a Metro route, and also their future plans.  There are a number of changes going on with Metro’s structure, this will allow for direct communication rather than John being a middle man.  Ahead of the meeting they will provide ridership data for review.  This will primarily be an information gathering session with the DDA.  Andrew asked if we should invite Southwest Michigan First to this meeting as well, or should this be at a future meeting?  Seth suggested we move forward without Southwest Michigan First at the February meeting, but they will be hosting a Townhall in April with them.  4/11/23 is the tentative date but has not yet been finalized.  We should come to that meeting with questions and options we’d like to see for employees, etc.  
C. DDA 4th Quarter Financials

Trish provided an update.  It’s preliminary because 1. Banks haven’t been reconciled and 2. Until audit is done in May, there may be adjustments.  
Ending fund Balance date should be changed to 12/31/2022.  Balance is $317,876.79

Nick Loeks asked what the public notice was for on MLive.  Trish was unable to answer but will follow up.  
D. Approval for Additional Funds for South Ring Road.
Andrew updated with an email he received.  Regarding South Ring Road connection from Vineyard Pkwy to Dave’s Glass, they need additional funds to finish approval for the design.  Andrew read the email to the group from Dan Lewis.  Nick specified that the Road Commission did the review but they are requesting additional funds to cover the overages; request is $1,660.79.  Discussion continued surrounding what we had previously approved for additional spending.  Nick suggested we can approve today contingent on funds being spent. John asked what timing is for construction, and do we have proper easements secured?  Nick stated yes on the easements.  This will be designed as a Township Public Road.  Joe asked for clarification; Andrew stated this will approve the design, but then it will need to be determined who will pay for the project.  John asked if we should start thinking about funding, and do we have a timeline / goal for completion?  He added we will need a contractor on file.  Nick stated that the design has been going on since April 2021 so it is done.  Andrew asked if the conversation starts at DDA or Township level; Nick said a combination will be necessary.  Sewer and water are in place from Shooting Star to 8th Street, but not for 8th to Vineyard.  
Motion: Nick Loeks to approve additional $1,660.79 

Support: Dave Groendyk

Motion Carries

E. Trailway Lights  
Andrew asked which lights we are discussing.  Brooke specified behind the parking lot and around Kerwin.  The estimate was for $100/light.  Brooke asked if we are able to change them.  Trish said that Consumer’s said that even though the DDA purchased the poles, Consumer’s still owns them.  Nick said that these are on private property so Consumer’s does NOT own them.  The lights along the trailway can be changed by the DDA, as they are on private property.  The new lights going in front of Redwood are LED and have a blue hue versus the current yellow glow.  Decorative lights are not currently in the 10 year program for replacement by Consumer’s.  There are 5 burned out lights on the trailway, but we will also have some replaced for consistency for a total of 8.  Andrew asked if these were owned by the DDA, Trish stated that the DDA paid for the poles but the Township pays for usage.  
Motion to do a 50/50 split on cost to replace the trailway lights with DDA and Township, up to $1,000: Dave Groendyk

Support: Andrew Schultz

Motion Carries
Item 5:  Old Business
A. 2023 Event Planning

Andrew didn’t have anything specific but wants to start more communication, especially when new businesses open in the DDA.  This will allow the DDA to reach out to new business owners when they open and offer Grand Openings / Ribbon Cutting.  
Andrew added that there is appetite to do events.  

Michele asked if there is a Chair for marketing / social media.  Andrew stated we have 1 social media person with a sub committee of 3 people: Seth, Andrew, and Alexandra.  Michele stated we have a quarterly meeting to coordinate community events, to have a formal way of communicating to residents.  John added that the Township calendar can include these events, if submitted to Brooke.  Brooke is working with KELC on Concert in the Corners to do 2 events, and transition to a series.  With the opening of the Splash Pad these events will move to Sunday, rather than Saturday during high usage period.  Brooke also did mention interest in bringing back the Tree Lighting and asked for timing.  KELC does the Maple Hill Parade, so Thanksgiving would prevent them from being an option.  Andrew asked if Molly is still the market manager, to coordinate with her and holiday market.  

Michele provided her perspective that we need a social media person to communicate events out to the community.  She suggests having one master schedule to bring people together and keep the communication consistent.  John added that it’s a good point, but we just don’t have anyone on staff at this time.  Andrew asked if other DDAs have a part time person dedicated to this sort of thing?  Kalamazoo does, Portage works through Portage marketing, but both of these are bigger cities with more resources and more events.  Dave asked about a town like Paw Paw?  Michele added that she sees more coming in from Mattawan than Texas Corners.  Nick added that one challenge we face is the 3 business areas, 9th St, DDA downtown area, and Wedel’s area that all have marketing needs and events.  Andrew stated he would reach out to Paw Paw to see how their DDA is handling social media / marketing.  Nick said it looks like (per their DDA website) there is a Coordinator.  Andrew added that Trish has advocated for having someone on staff, whether part time or full time, or shared between DDA and Township.  Trish added that in the past discussion has occurred about a part time position to coordinate further usage of the Farmers Market Pavilion.  Dave added that he agrees, it’s important we all together find more uses for the pavilion.  Trish added that any growth in events will require that role to be implemented, and that we do need to consider 9th and 12th Street businesses.  
B. Social Media Marketing Update

Kasi sent an email and analytics to Andrew, since July.  She is requesting content.  We are averaging slightly over 10,000 impressions per month.  Kasi will be sending out an email to business owners next week.  She has requested that any time she posts about a business to have that business re-post.  Original concern about a particular business over-promoting doesn’t seem to be an issue.  We need more content.  Further discussion occurred on how to better use our social media pages.  
Kasi has offered to put together a proposal and budget for promoted posts / ads to gain followers.  

Michele suggested that Kasi send invites to the DDA businesses to follow the DDA Facebook page.  Individual businesses are sharing content, so can she pull from those posts and share them further?  We need to increase participation from all the business types in the Corners.  
Seth added that if there is an events page on the Township website, we could use this as a landing page for events we are trying to promote.  
Item 6: Additional Comments
Andrew stated that the DDA meetings on the Township site are listed as Wednesdays, and need to be updated to Thursdays.
Redwood put signs up for sale of property.  There are 2 commercial lots in front of Redwood that are now available.  

With no further comments, the meeting was adjourned at 10:12 am.  
Motion: Andrew Schultz
Support: Supervisor Nick Loeks
Next Meeting February 23, 2022 at 9:00am.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Natalie Fuller


